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2009 Offi cers

President
Ronnie Gregory
336.585.1118
windmill@triad.rr.com

Vice President
Stephen Stearns
336.229.6951
stephenstearns@stearnsford.
com

Secretary
Carol Pettigrew
336.449.6903
pettigre@alamancecc.edu

Treasurer
David Satterfi eld
336.584.6629

  dsatterfi eld@triad.rr.com

Seargent At Arms
Jim Parker
336.260.7388

Board of Directors

Joan Kimbro
336-584-1780
jkimbro@ci.burlington.nc.us

Butch Dowd
336-229-2439

Steve McHone
336-449-7572
smchone2@triad.rr.com

Jonnie Ellington
336-227-1994
js565@bellsouth.net windmill@triad.rr.com

Ronnie Gregory

Current Membership is:

259

Fellow Shaggers, 

Fall is here and I hope you all had a great time at SOS.  To all of you, who did such 
a great job at Fun Monday, our Tea Party, our Coalition Party, thank you so much 
for all your hard work. There are so many of you that stepped up to the 
plate, that it is hard to mention all of the names. 

Our Special Olympics Golf Tournament was very successful due to the hard work of Chuck, 
Clint and Denise and all their volunteers.  Once again, our club put on a great event for a great 
cause.  And thanks to all who participated and gathered gifts and sponsors.

Our Meals On Wheels committee has begun their work for our Valentine event.  I hope all of 
you will volunteer to help.  These fund raisers cannot be successful without the help of each and 
everyone of you.  Contact Stephen Stearns if you have any questions about Meals On Wheels.  

We have 2 more Area Shag Club parties coming up, starting with the Greater Triad Shag Club on 
October 3rd. at Thirsty’s 2 in Greensboro and then the Danville Shag Club on November 21st. in 
Danville, VA.  Let’s have a big turnout for both of our sister clubs.

Our annual yard sale is October 10th. to help support our Christmas Cheer families and we need 
items for the sale.  Please call Brenda Smith to volunteer and bring items. 

Our Halloween Party is scheduled for October 30, at the Ramada and rooms are available.   

As you can see a lot of things are happening in October and November, but none more special 
than selecting our new officers and board for 2010.   I encourage you to do your part and step up  
and consider running for these positions in the club.  

We have a great club with wonderful members and I know you all feel the same about one 
another.  We have been fortunate to have so many great officers who have served and worked so 
hard to ensure the success of our club.  

Please keep in mind all the people in our club who are sick and are having troubling times.

Respectfully yours,

Happy Halloween !



Minutes of September 25, 2009 BSC Business Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Marie Barber Judy Smith Judy Lindley  Charles Lindley           Linda Allred  Bill Allred
Evelyn Turner Lynda Justice Steve Williamson  Sissy Tillman           Louise Flanigan Betty Honeycutt
Jake Caviness Betty Caviness Mike Wilson  Debbie Wilson           Patti Smith  Ed Smith
Tommy Stafford Vicki Stafford Penny Simmons  Brian Johnson           Lorna Shively  Butch Dowd
Pam Hord  Brenda Smith Kent Bradsher  Judy Satterfi eld           David Satterfi eld Steve Pettigrew
Carol Pettigrew Lee Neese  Diane Neese  Jim West                      Stephanie West Polly Tuttle
David Tuttle Edith Loy  Joan Kimbro  Steve McHone           Cindy Sharpe  Selena Ursery
Jim Parker Rhonda Parker Scott Ursery  Sharon Bason           Bob Bason  Stephen Stearns
Sheila Walker Hugh Walker Ronnie Gregory  Mary Gregory
 
      

Meeting convened at 8:05 pm.  No new members or guests present. • 
Carol Pettigrew gave secretary report.  Currently have 259 members in our club.  Motion was passed to accept August minutes as • 
written.  
The treasury report was given by David Satterfi eld.  Balance as of September 25, 2009 is $7,433.22.   Motion made and passed to accept • 
report as stated.  
Louise Flanigan reported on Sunshine news.  Pam Hord’s father has been ill but is recovering, Carolyn Moore is slowly recuperating,  • 
Gloria Thompson had surgery and doing well at home, Jackie Hallaman had heart surgery and is at home recovering, Bob Maccia had a 
cauterization done and is at home, Ann Bare fractured her foot, and Louise Flanigan broke her toe.  
Joan Kimbro will be handling the nomination for next year’s offi cers in Bob Maccia’s absence.  Nomination forms were passed out to • 
members for names to be nominated for next year’s offi cers.  Voting will take place at the November meeting to select offi cers for 2010.  
All Nominees have to be at the October business meeting to accept the nomination for the November election. 
Sheila Walker announced that the AED Unit has come in that our club voted to buy.  Training to use the AED unit will be held October • 
17, at the Moose Lodge. It will take at least 4 hours to receive certifi ed training which will include AED, Adult CPR and Child CPR. 
Please call Sheila or Joan to sign up.  
Brenda Smith spoke about the upcoming yard sale to raise money for Christmas Cheer families.  Yard sale will be held Saturday, • 
October 10 at the Executive Village on Alamance Rd. Call Brenda Smith or Ronnie and Mary Gregory to bring yard sale items.  Trailer 
to store items is located at Stearns Ford on Alamance Rd. 
Meals on Wheels fi rst meeting will be held at Ramada on September 29 at 6:30 pm according to Stephen Stearns, Chair for MOW.• 
Ronnie said the Special Olympics Golf Tournament is still on for Saturday, September 26 despite the call for rain.• 
Lynda Justice, Chair for Hall of Fame Committee, had names drawn to decide on who will be on the committee. Kent Bradsher, Brenda • 
Smith, Joan Kimbro, and Steve McHone were selected.  Committee will meet at Steve McHone’s house on October 13 at 7 pm.
Polly Tuttle said that Halloween Party will be held at Master’s at Ramada on Friday, October 30.  Prizes will be given for best female, • 
best male and best couple in costume.  She also stated that the Christmas Party will be held at the Moose Lodge on December 12.  It was 
suggested that we have a New Year’s Eve Party at Masters. Motion made and accepted to have New Year’s Eve Party.  Polly will check 
with Nita to see if we can do this and report back at next meeting.  Rooms at Ramada will be available.  The decoration committee will 
meet at Polly’s house on October 7 at 6:30 to start the planning for decorations for Christmas party.  
Next Board meeting will be held at K&W Cafeteria on October 5 at 6:30 pm.  All are welcome to attend.• 
Ronnie stated that Winston Salem’s dance and pool party held on Saturday, August 29 was lots of fun.  BSC had a good representation • 
at the party and all had a great time.  The Greater Triad area party will be held on October 3.  Bus may be taken if enough members are 
interested, so please see Ronnie.  November 21 is Danville Shag Club area party, please plan to attend and support our sister clubs.
Mary Gregory reported on the Coalition party held at Fall S0S.  All clubs had a large number in attendance and all had a great time. • 
Mary said it was appreciated that the DJ’s gave of their time to play for the party and special thanks were given to David Tuttle and  
Rick Turner.  Mary said that the money to pay for the Coalition party was raised by profi ts from selling t-shirts for Coalition Party so 
it didn’t cost any shag club monies to put the party on.   BSC Tea Party was again, a great success with many members in attendance.    
See Mary for 2010 SOS cards, she has them for sale. Will make great gifts for Christmas.  
Mary reported for Michelle Thomas in her absence regarding the Fun Monday items that were sold.  Profi t from sales was $1,047.09.   • 
Thanks were given to the volunteers that manned the booth for Fun Monday. Ronnie announced that Mary sold more Fun Monday 
tickets than anyone and the club received $200 for her efforts.  Thanks were also given to Evelyn Turner who helped with the sales.
Judy Lindley suggested getting name tags for our members.  Judy volunteered to be in charge of the Christmas fl oat for Graham parade • 
if members will decorate the fl oat this year.    
Mary announced the trivia contest winner.  Jonnie Ellington guessed the picture was Louie Madden.  • 
Steve McHone announced the winner of the 50-50 drawing.  Brenda Smith won $63.• 
October 16 will be the next business meeting.• 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.• 

 Submitted by Carol Pettigrew

It’s only when you just had your 
hair done that you step into a 
monsoon downpour that in-
stantly transforms your hair 

into a wet mop
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Master’s in the Ramada

Home of the 

Burlington Shag Club

We Shag every Friday Night from 

9:00pm til 1:00am!

September 2009 Treasury Report
Balance on   8-21-2009:  $6,254.97

Income Expenses
50/50 from 8/21//09 Bus.Mtg. $53.00 Misc. Expense $8.74
Membership $135.00 AED (defi brillator) $1140.26
Fun Monday Tickets & Income $4620.00 DJ’s $400.00
Pool Party $236.00 Fun Monday Tickets & Expense $1712.00
ACSC Reimbursement $400.00 SOS Tea Party $700.00
SOS Cards $180.00 SOS Cards $180.00

Pool Party Expense $304.75

Total Income = $5,624.00 Total Expenses = $4,445.75

Balance as of 9-25-09  $7,433.22

Important Tidbits
Silent Auction & Decorations 

for Meals on Wheels Meeting!

October 13, 2009 at 6:30pm 

at Ramada

Those interested in volunteering for either 

of these MOW Comittees, please make your 

plans to be at this meeting.

Angie Sharpe & Evelyn Turner

Congratulations to:

Jonnie Ellington!
 Winner of September’s 

“Who Am I”

September’s “Who Am I?” 

Answer is:

Here he is

All grown

up!

Louie 

Madden

 

The Annual Burlington Shag Club Christmas 

Cheer Yard Sale is slated for October 10, 

2009.  We really need your help in gathering 

items to sell for the benefit of our Christmas 

Cheer Families.  Look around your homes 

for items you can donate.  Start searching 

through your closets, attics, storage build-

ings, and garages now.  Ask a friend, rela-

tive, or coworker to help by donating their 

unwanted items.  Anything goes, clothing, 

decorating items, household items, furni-

ture, computers, printers, kitchen items, 

tools, shoes, and clothing.  If you need to 

drop off your items, please call Brenda 

Smith at 684-3368 or 

Ronnie and Mary Gregory at 585-1118.  

In addition, a special invitation is extended 

to everyone to come and be a part of this 

event on the day of the sale.  In years past, 

we have had a lot of fun and fellowship.

Thank you in advance for your support to 

this very special event. I know the families 

we will be able to help this holiday season 

will be so grateful for our help.

Burlington Shag Club 

Christmas Cheer Yard Sale

Respectfully Submitted:  

Brenda R. Smith, 

Christmas Cheer Yard Sale Chairman
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Danville Shag Club
Host Area Shag Club Dance

November 21 - 8:00 PM - Midnight
Pepsi Building - Danville VA

Carrington Pavilion

DJ - Mike Harding
$5 per person

Heavy Hors d’oeuvres
Great Dance Floor

Information Call John Gilstrap - 434-792-7143

The shagging party of the year 

Beverages at great prices
Jimmy Buffet Dress Code (Prize for best Parrot Head)
Door Prizes
1/2 & 1/2

Direction from South or West - take expressway north (29 or 58) - take Goodyear Blvd exit toward Danville - stop sign 
turn right - round the curve under the overpass turn into parking lot.

Directions from North or East - take expressway South (29 or 58) - take Goodyear Blvd exit toward Danville - stop sign 
turn right - round the curve under the overpass turn into parking lot.

Information

e-mail:  Gilstrap@comcast.net Name:  John Gilstrap Phone 434-792-7143
email:  sstrader0207@comcast.net Name:  Sandra Strader Phone: 434-836-4881
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Happy

Birthday!
Next 

Business Meeting

October 16, 2009

at 8:00 pm

at the Ramadaa

Sunshine
News!

Susan McKinney’s Mom is sick and in the � 
hospital 
Tammy Allen had surgery on Wednesday, � 
9/30/2009 
Bob Maccia is at home recovering � 
Russ Riley’s Dad passed away on 9/24/2009 � 
Jackie Hallaman is at home recovering � 
Mary Alice Fogleman has a broken� 
Ann Bare fractured her ankle � 
Louise Flanigan broke her toe� 
Gloria Thompson is home recovering after � 
being hospitalized at Moses Cone for several 
days
Carolyn Moore is feeling better but continues � 
with treatments

Please keep all of these dear friends and their 

families in your thoughts and prayers during 

their time of sickness and/or grief.  We look 

forward to seeing you all back at the club and 

doing what you do best...Shagging with your 

friends.

To report someone’s name to the Sunshine 

committee:

Contact Louise Flanigan at 227-0902 or email 

her at lflanigan@bellsouth.net

ne

From the Editor and Webmaster:

Please have all newsletter articles, pictures, stories, 

suggestions, etc. to me by the 25th.

Email to: windmill@triad.rr.com

Mary Gregory - www.burlingtonshagclub.com

October

  1 Russ Riley 

  1 Gary Jones 

  3 Michelle Thomas 

  3 Teresa Jones 

  6 David Tuttle 

  6 Warren West 

  7 Tommy Stafford 

  7 Johnny Cauble 

  9 Fred Hallaman 

10 David Oakley 

14 Marian Whitt 

20 Carolyn Williams 

21 Steve McHone 

21 Susan McKinney 

22 Jesse Justice 

22 Marjorie Throckmorton 

November
  

  1 Fred Powell 

  4 Ken Hepler 

  6 Chip Caldwell 

  8 Martha Shoffner 

  9 Sherry Dixon 

  9 Bruce Mattison 

11 Frankie Brown 

14 Rick P. Turner 

15 Sharon Bason 

15 John Bostic 

17 Eric Raeford 

17 Angie Sharpe 

20 June Graham 

20 Gloria Thompson 

21 Susan Harrell 

21 Jo Ann Robinson 

21 Donna Jones 

23 Sharon Jones 

25 Carol Oakley 

25 Sheila Walker 

26 Linda Maccia 

26 Bridget Robertson 

26 Tom Jones 

27 Don Boone 

Welcome New Members:

Web McAdams

Deborah McAdams

Jeffrey Winkle

Betty Worley

Johnny Worley
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mGet your 2010 SOS Cards Now!  $30.00

Call Mary Gregory  at 585-1118 or email her at windmill@triad.rr.com

Card #(s):

Name:

Address:

State: Zip Code:

Area Code &
Phone #:

Email:
PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY FOR SOS CFT MAILING LABELS

They make GREAT Christmas Gifts!
3-2- 

2010 SOS Membership Applications

Please complete the above form and turn it in with your check (payable to Burlington Shag Club)

Congratulations BSC!

Our club sold 181 Fun Monday 

Tickets, we won $200.00.

Winners of the Fun Monday Raffle 

are as follows:

Don Roberts-------- $7,500 -- Hartsville

Ethan Watts -------- $2,000 -- Chester

Nina Gavigan------- $1,000 -- Atlanta

Anne Henry--------- $    500 --  First Coast

Sam W. Anderson-- $   250 -- Chester

Meals On Wheels 

Committee List

Silent Auction ---------- Angie Sharpe

Decorations ------------- Evelyn Turner

Door Duty ---------------

Risers ---------------------Jesse Justice

Sponsorship ------------ Ronnie Gregory

Jr. Shaggers ------------- Mary Gregory

If you would like to volunteer 

for Meals On Wheels, please 

contact the Committee Chairs 

listed above or 

contact Stephen Stearns.

When life gives you a hundred reasons to 
cry, show life that you have a thousand 
reasons to smile.

Work like you don’t need the money, love 
like you’ve never been hurt and dance like 
no one is watching.

Randal G. Leighton

Be who your are and say what you feel 
because those who mind don’t matter and 
those who matter don’t mind.

Dr. Seuss



Advertising PagePlease Support our Sponsors...
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Go to www.shagdance.com

for all your Association Shag Club Parties and other information and news.
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Calendar of Events

October 2, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s 

in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is 

“Rockin’”Ron Russ   

October 3, 2009

GTSC Area Party -  Location: Thirsty’s 2 in Greens-

boro....Time: 7:30pm.....Cost $5.00 per person....

Food provided....DJ is Jim Waye....

See Flyer on Page 5   

October 9, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Rick 

“Biggun” Turner  

October 16, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting, Nomi-

nated persons must be present to accept and 

Birthday Night at Master’s in the Ramada from 

8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Mike Harding

October 23, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Rom-

mie Tyndall 

October 30, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is “Shag-

daddy” Roy Childress 

November 6, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 

November 6 - 8, 2009

Fall Cyclone at Twisters -- See Flyer on Page 6

November 13, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 

Mark your Calendar:

October 3, 2009
Greater Triad Shag Club’s 

Meet The Area Shag Club Party

November 21, 2009
Danville Shag Club’s 

Meet The Area Shag Club Party

BSC Yard Sale

October 10, 2009

“Advice is what we ask for when we already know 
the answer but wish we didn’t.”

Erica Jong

“When one door closes, another opens; but we 
often look so long and so regretfully upon the 
closed door that we do not see the one that has 
opened for us.”

Alexander Graham Bell.

Next Meals On Wheels Meeting is Tuesday, Nov. 3, 2009

at the Ramada at 6:30pm sharp.
Anyone interested in helping with the Meals On Wheels, please come and volun-

teer.  Do Your Part!

They will be introduced and formally asked to accept their nomination during the October 

Business Meeting.  The vote will take place during the November Business Meeting and 

the new officers will be sworn in during the Christmas Party on December 12, 2009.

President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Sergeant At Arms, and 4 Board Members.

If you have been nominated for an office, according to the By-Laws, you MUST be present 

to formally accept your nomination.  Those not present will be removed from the ballot.

You MUST be present to cast your vote in November.

Coming in the October Business Meeting

New Slate of 2010 Nominees for Office



October 2009

Shag RagBurlington Shag Club

P.O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC  27216-1174

Sharing Helping Always Giving

The purpose of our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music.




